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Richard B. Stack Obituary 
 

Richard Benjamin “Dick” Stack, age 80, of Hillsdale, passed away Friday, May 24, 2024, at 
Lynwood Manor in Adrian. He was born May 1, 1944, in Detroit, Michigan, to Chester and 
Frances (Donaski) Stack. Dick married Susan Dunkelberg on May 20, 1977, and she survives. 
 
Dick graduated from Bedford High School, and he received his bachelor’s degree in art and 
history from Eastern Michigan University. He served as an Army helicopter door gunner during 
the Vietnam War and enjoyed many reunions with his Gladiator 57th Assault Helicopter 
Company. Throughout his working career, Dick was employed as a truant officer for Hillsdale 
County, supervisor for Alsons Corporation, and teacher for Will Carleton and Pittsford Schools. 
Dick also was a gifted artist, creating beautiful clay castles and wood carvings that his family 
cherishes. He was a member of St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in Hillsdale. 
 
In addition to his wife, Susan Stack of Hillsdale, Dick is survived by two children, Benjamin 
Stack of Frisco, Texas, and Emily (Dr. Caleb) Davis of Hillsdale; five grandchildren, Samuel, 
Theo, Veronica, Genevieve, and Sterling Davis; one favorite sister, Susan (Don) Kern of Florida; 
and one beloved brother, Charles Stack of Florida. 
 
Dick was preceded in death by his parents. 
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A funeral honoring the life of Richard “Dick” Stack will take place on Saturday, June 1 at 11 a.m. 
at St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in Hillsdale with Rev. Sean Willman officiating. All are invited to a 
Polish dinner for family and friends after the funeral. The internment will be at St. Paul’s 
Cemetery. Arrangements are entrusted to the VanHorn-Eagle Funeral Home in Hillsdale. 
 
Memorial contributions are suggested to St. Paul’s Lutheran Church or A Few Good Men 
(Hillsdale College’s student-volunteer program). 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 



 





 


